
Welcome to the Holy Roman Catholic Community of 

Holy Mother & Child St. Joseph’s St. Paul’s 
   

405 Palmer Ave 
Corinth, NY 12822 

 

Mass times:  
8:30 am Sunday 

Noon Wednesdays  
 

PO Box 547,  3159 Route 9N 
Greenfield Center, NY 12833 

 

Mass times:  
4:00 pm Saturday  
10:30 am Sunday 

9:00 am Wednesdays  

771 Route 29 
Rock City Falls, NY 12863 

 

Mass times:  
12:30 pm Sunday  

9:00 am 2nd Mondays  
 

Phone: 518-654-2113 
Email: HolyMCParish@gmail.com 

 

Parishes.rcda.org/ 
HolyMotherandChildParish 

 

Office Hours are: 
Monday, Wednesday - Friday    

8am -Noon 

Phone: 518-893-7680            
Email: StJosephStPaul@gmail.com  

 

StJosephsChurchGreenfieldCenter.org    
 

Office hours are intermittent.   
Please contact Margie Carroll  

Pastoral Associate for Parish Administration  
518-698-9000 or MACarroll@nycap.rr.com  

Find and follow us on Facebook!   
HolyMotherandChildParish 

 

 Holy Mother & Child’s  
Sunday morning Mass  

can be viewed on Facebook or at 
https://www.youtube.com/

@holymotherandchildcorinth8851 

Find and follow us on Facebook!   
St. Joseph's Church - St. Paul's Mission 

 

St. Joseph’s  
Saturday Vigil Mass  

is recorded and shared by  
Flocknote email on Sunday mornings.   

Please visit our webpage to sign up 

Parish Administrator: Rev. Simon Udemgba, Ph.D.    Simon.Udemgba@rcda.org  

10th Sunday in Ordinary Time                              June 9, 2024 

  At Our Eucharistic Celebrations this week…    

St. Joseph’s 
Saturday 6/8 at 4:00 pm 

We remember 
Our Parish Family 

Holy Mother & Child 
Sunday 6/9 8:30 am 

The family of Jean Ward  
has asked us to remember her  

 
The family of Letizia Tagliafierro  

has asked us to remember her. 
 

The daughter of Damatha Geraldo  
has asked us to remember him  

 
The sister of Mike Walsh, Cathy, 

has asked us to remember him  
 

The Ghent Family has asked us to pray 
for Mr. & Mrs, Gary Ghent, Sr  

on their 59th Anniversary 

St. Joseph’s 
Sunday 6/9 at 10:30 am 

Donna & Joe Alexander have asked 
 us to remember Bernice Budka 

St. Paul’s 
Sunday 6/9 at 12:30 pm 

We remember 
Our Parish Family 

St. Joseph’s 
Wednesday 6/12 9 am 

Our Parish Family  
remembers Joanne Carlow 

Holy Mother & Child 
Wednesday 6/12 12 pm 

Dennis & Chris Morreale have asked us 
to remember Gerry & Vin Morreale 

Everyday Stewardship 
 
I have coached all three of my children in soccer at some time in 
their lives. I loved teaching them and their teammates the importance 
of functioning as one unit. If we were not all moving together toward 
victory, we would all find ourselves together in defeat. We used to 
go through one drill I called the "human foosball." We would scrim-
mage with players in lines like on a foosball table. If you ever got 
too far behind or too far ahead of those in your line, play would stop 
and the ball would go to the other team. The goal was to help build 
an awareness of where your teammates were on the pitch and to 
teach the lesson that no one player is a team onto themselves. 
 
As disciples and stewards, we sometimes find ourselves far behind 
or maybe even too far ahead. As a consequence, our actions either 
hinder the ability of the Body of Christ to evangelize and pass on the 
faith to a new generation or present the Church as an entity that sees 
itself as judgmental or too holy to be in the world. We are called to 
community, and in that community, we must be aware of our broth-
ers and sisters in the faith. At times, we need to help them grow in 
their faith. Other times, we need to slow down and realize that we 
cannot change the world on our own. We all have unique gifts we are 
called to share, and we can only bear true witness to the power of the 
Body of Christ when we are all moving together and making each 
other strong.  
 
-Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS 

mailto:sjoegctr@nycap.rr.com


Ministry Schedule 
St. Joseph’s 6/8 

Saturday at 4:00 pm 
St. Joseph’s 6/9 

Sunday at 10:30 am 
St. Paul’s 6/9 

Sun at 12:30 pm 

Greeters  Peg Cargiulo Randy Miczek Kathy Zanella & Hazel Mahar 

Readers John Templin Jami Hawthorne Cody Sargen 

Communion 
Ministers 

Pauline Simon, Joyce Rice 
Sue Horne, Rod Ginsburg 
Debi Ficaretta 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Counters ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  S Guyon, C Sykora, C Sharpe ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

2023-2024 Diocesan Appeal 
Goal $33,797 

 

       Total collected as of 6/4/24 
$23,806 

 

Outstanding pledges due by  6/30 
$2,525.00 

Your gifts to the Diocesan Appeal will help fund 
dozens of ministries,  programs and offices of the diocese. 

St. Joseph’s & St. Paul’s             Bulletin Editor: Margie Carroll MACarroll@nycap.rr.com 

PARISH PARTNERS’ CALENDAR 

Every Sun 7:00 pm  Rosary Group meets at St. Paul’s 

Every Tue 9 - 11:30 ECHO Food Pantry at St. Paul’s 

Every Wed 1:30-3:30 Food Pantry at Greenfield Community Ctr 

Sun 6/9 
Holy Mother & Child  

2nd Collection for  Catholic Communications 

Mon 6/10   

9:00 am Morning Mass at St. Paul’s 

6:00 pm Buildings & Grounds meets at St. Joe’s 

7:00 pm Men’s Group meets at St. Joseph’s 

Wed 6/12  
9:00 am Mass at St. Joseph’s 

12:00 pm Mass at Holy Mother & Child 

Thu 6/13 6:30 pm Bereavement Group meets at St. Joseph’s 

9:00 am Mass at St. Joseph’s 
Wed 6/19  

12:00 pm Mass at Holy Mother & Child 

ROMAN CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF ALBANY 

“Kindness Matters” is the 2024 diocesan evangelization 
initiative utilizing lawn signs to encourage people to step up and 
be kinder to one another.  Showing kindness is a way to follow 
Jesus' command to love our neighbors.  The sign will direct 
people to a website providing resources and ideas to help us be 
kinder. This initiative will gain momentum one person at a time 
and one small act of kindness at a time.   
 

The Beginning Experience® Ministry is a peer led 
ministry that serves those grieving the end of a marriage or 
spousal relationship due to death, divorce, or separation. We are 
pleased to announce that we have two upcoming programs and 
we invite men and women of all ages to attend.  
In the Beginning…Coping with Life Alone. A one day remote 
via zoom program held on Saturday, June 22, 2024 from 9AM to 
4PM. For information or to register please call Jim at 845 220-
7883 or Denise at 845-325-3147.  
Healing Weekend. This is a 48 hour overnight program held at 
the Dominican Conference and Retreat Center in Niskayuna, NY 
held on July 26 to July 28. For information or to register, please 
call Gloria at 914-261-5812 or Phyllis at 646-281-4790.  

FINANCE 
Chairperson: Dawn Rodecker:  

DRodecke@nycap.rr.com 

CHRISTIAN OUTREACH  
Chairperson: Janet Singer  893-7342    j_bsinger@hotmail.com 

Greenfield Food Pantry at Greenfield Community Center 
ECHO Food Pantry at St. Paul’s Church 

Call the Parish Office for more information about either  
food pantry at 518-893-7680.   

Meal Train requests - contact the parish office 

Trip to Uganda 
 

St. Joseph’s Church parishioner, 
Joyce Rice, member of a local non
-profit, The Giving Circle will be 
returning to the Jinja region of 
Uganda June 28th, 2024.  

 

The Giving Circle Africa projects support Education, Health, 
and Sustainability.  This year’s trip will include a team of 25, 
consisting of board members, volunteers, donors and sponsors. 
During our trip, we will be distributing gently used clothing and 
shoes of all sizes.  Please consider donating and directly 
impacting the lives of our brothers and sisters in our rural 
Ugandan communities.  There are bins with The Giving Circle 
logo located in the rear of the church to accept donations.   
Thank you! Please reach out to Joyce at price5@nycap.rr.com 
with any questions. 
To learn more, please visit https://www.thegivingcircle.org/ 

Collections Report - April 2024  

St. Joseph’s & St. Paul’s 

 Received Budgeted Surplus/Shortfall 

Regular 
 Collections 

7,595.00 7,416.00 179.00 

E-Giving 3,550.00 3,675.00 -125.00 

Fuel 120.00 567.00 -447.00 

TOTAL 11,265.00 11,658.00 -393.00 

PRAYER & WORSHIP  
Ministry Schedules: Monica Berrios-McKeon,           

                              MonicaBerriosMcKeon@yahoo.com 
Prayer Line: Pauline Simon 518-893-7240 Paul-

ineS3159@gmail.com, 

Eucharistic Adoration / Holy Hour  
 

Wednesday, June 26th  
 

from 5pm to 6pm  
 

at St. Paul’s 



Holy Mother & Child     Bulletin editor: Donna  Balcom  HMCParishNews@gmail.com 

FINANCE 
Interim Chairperson: Chris Morreale  

Weekly Offerings  Attendance  

6/2/24 Regular: $1841  6/2/24  115 

Fuel & Maintenance $1169  6/5//24   No Mass 

Diocesan Appeal 
Our Diocesan Appeal annual assessment is now $14,805. This is 
still less than it was in 2023. We are currently at $13,136. We still 
need $1,669. Please remember that the parish will need to make 
up this difference if we do not reach our assessment by 6/30/24.  
Thank you for your generosity with this collection.  
 

This weekend’s 2nd collection will be for 
Catholic Communications 

This campaign connects Catholics with Christ in the United States 
and developing countries using the internet, television, radio, and 
print media.  
Please be generous . 
 

Looking for Parishioners’ Input 
Since we have had the closing on the Lake Luzerne property, we 
are interested in your ideas for investing the money we received. 
If you have an opinion, please reach out to a member of the 
Finance Committee: 
Chris Morreale – christique52@gmail.com  
Tim Murphy – timmar860@roadrunner.com  
Joan Scott – jmsc@roadrunner.com  
Pam Thomas – pthomas@hovo.com  
Frank Ward – ward68@roadrunner.com  
Gary Ghent, Jr – Gghentjr@gmail.com  
Linda Mason – masonlf1@gmail.com  
Eileen Bennett – mountainhearts@icloud.com  
Cathy Lozier – hmcparish@gmail.com  

Ministry Schedule Sunday, 6/9  8:30 am Wednesday, 6/12 Noon 

Ushers/Greeters  Chuck Rice and Gene Perry  

Readers Tim Murphy, Tim MacDougal Kay Winchester 

Communion Ministers 
H: Pat Sheehan  W: Fran Pickens 
W: Midge Reib  C: Mary Anne Woodard 

W: Cathy Lozier 

PRAYER & WORSHIP  

This week, the Sanctuary Candle has been donated  in memory 
of  Jean Ward and Marjory Lent  by Frank Ward and family.  

 

Altar Decorations 
Our altar will be decorated for the month of June  

by Pat Sheehan  
 

Help Wanted 
We are looking for more parishioners to assist with video 
recording our Sunday Mass. It would not be a weekly 
commitment. It is just for being a substitute for our people who 
currently do it. Father relies on these recordings to be his 
documentation of important announcements so there is not a lapse 
in the recordings. For more information or volunteering, contact 
Jason Mimick at jmimick@gmail.com.  

NEIGHBORS & BEYOND 

Men’s Breakfast The Men’s breakfast is Saturday, June 
15thth @ 8am at the Free Methodist Church on Hamilton Ave. 
All men are invited. It is an opportunity to meet men in the 
community and share fellowship. Please consider attending. 
 

Pulled Pork Takeout 
 St. Mary’s Episcopal Church in Lake Luzerne is sponsoring a 
takeout pulled pork dinner June 14 starting at 4:30pm....menu 
includes pulled pork, bun, baked beans, macaroni salad, coleslaw 
and strawberry cake....all for $15.  

PARISH LIFE 

Evening of Nigerian Facts and Dinner 
Join us for a combined Parish dinner with St. Joseph’s Parish at 
Holy Mother & Child Parish Hall on Saturday, July 13th at 
5:30pm for an Evening of Nigerian Facts and Dinner. We 
encourage Parishioners to try and make a Nigerian dish with 
suggestions below, to share at the dinner. Goat meat will be 
provided. ·  

Beans with yam or potato           Jollof Rice         Bean Cake  
Fried Plantain      Poached Yam/Potato          Yam Chips/Potato 

If you have any questions, please contact  
Vance Plante at beavercreekfarm@live.com,  
Mike Tagliafierro at Miketagliafierro@gmail.com,  
Tim Murphy at timmar860@roadrunner.com, 
Joe Varone at jvarone@earthlink.net  

PASTORAL CARE 

If you are homebound or going into the hospital, please let us 
know if you would like communion or prayers. Please call the 
church office at 518-654-2113 with contact information for us to 
reach you or your caregiver.  

Buildings & Grounds 
Chairperson: Mike Goodhart 

Road Project 
As of Sunday, June 9th, the main doors of the Church will be 
blocked off. We will be using the Parish Centers entrance to enter 
for Mass. Look for Chuck and Gene. This is a challenging time 
for our parish, but the Contractor has committed to working with 
us as much as possible. We will keep you apprised as challenges 
arise.  

 BETHANY GUILD 

The Bethany Guild would like to announce that Scholarship 
forms for 2023-2024 school year are now available online at 
https://parishes.rcda.org/HolyMotherandChildParish/ The 
application can be found under the Bethany Guild Scholarship 
tab. There will also be paper copies outside the church office. 
High school seniors (those graduating in June 2024) who are 
members of Holy Mother and Child Parish and who are planning 
to continue their education/training beyond high school, are 
encouraged to read over the scholarship requirements and 
consider filling out an application. APPLICATIONS ARE DUE 
TO THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE BY June 30th in the 
year of high school graduation. Please mail the application to the 
parish office at 405 Palmer Ave., Corinth, NY 12822 or deliver it 
during regular office hours. Thank you.  


